
Martin, Carrie 

 
From:   Samantha Kong [mailto:samantha.kong@townofws.ca]  
Sent:   Monday, October 26, 2015 9:37 AM 
To:   Regional Clerk 
Subject:  Resolution from Council - YR Servicing to Existing and Future Employment Areas 

 

Good morning Denis, 

Please be advised that the following resolution was passed by Council at its October 6, 2015 meeting, 
please forward to the Region’s Planning Dept.:  

REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF YORK SERVICING TO EXISTING AND FUTURE EMPLOYMENT AREAS 

MOVED by Councillor Kroon 

SECONDED by Councillor Ferdinands 

WHEREAS Strategic Employment Lands located on the east-side of Highway 404 within the Town 
of Whitchurch-Stouffville are essential to ensuring the long term financial sustainability of the 
Town; 

AND WHEREAS the Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville and the Regional Municipality of York have 
submitted comments to the Province of Ontario through the Provincial Plans Review process in 
relation to strategic employment lands along the Highway 404 corridor and the ability to extend 
servicing to said lands; 

AND WHEREAS the Town of Richmond Hill Council at its meeting on September 29th, 2015 has 
resolved that the Regional Municipality of York allocate additional servicing capacity for the West 
Gormley Secondary Plan Area, the North Leslie Secondary Plan Area and other sites requiring 
future Planning approvals; 

AND WHEREAS the Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville has similar servicing constraints that are 
impacting future development in the communities of Gormley (east of Highway 404) and Vandorf; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Regional Municipality of York be requested to aggressively 
plan, design and construct infrastructure that would be required to grant additional servicing 
capacity to the Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville to service existing and future employment areas in 
the communities of Gormley and Vandorf; 

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT should the Regional Municipality of York respond favourably 
to the request from the Town of Richmond Hill, the additional capacity granted to service West 
Gormley and North Leslie not be done to the detriment of any future servicing needs in the Town 
of Whitchurch-Stouffivlle.  

CARRIED 
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